
To consider supporting Cornwall Council's street lighting initiative and consider any 

actions. 

 

From: Cllr Connor Donnithorne  

To: enquiries <enquiries@saltash.gov.uk> 

Subject: Streetlighting Initiative - Next Phase 

 

Dear Saltash Town Council Councillors 

As you’ll be aware we’ve been working towards switching off streetlighting in certain 

circumstances. Switch off and dimming will be coming to all almost all communities across 

Cornwall. 

We have seen a number of examples from across the country and Europe where authorities 

have adopted this best practice, to save carbon, save costs and to contribute to improving the 

environment for nature. In Cornwall we began in December 2023 with phase 1 covering 10 

parishes, and are now progressing to a more extensive roll-out targeting 1000 lights per month. 

The ‘programme’ based on lights that have been replaced by LED during the predetermined 

maintenance route schedule. 

The next areas to be added to the switch-off profile are; 

  

Delabole Madron Trematon 

Gulval Pentewan Trethowel 

Halsetown Porthtowan Trewoon 

Heamoor St Teath Troon 

Lanivet Tintagel (Parish) Wendron 

  

We plan to switch-off streetlighting (midnight to 5am) in the week beginning 19 August in 

these areas. 

There has been a careful selection process, including liaison with local police, in choosing the 

most appropriate streetlights to switch off. 

We are planning a follow-up press release when the next phase of switch off begins that will 

be shared on Cornwall Council’s social media channels. 

We are sure that soon this will be seen as the norm, however we ask the local Parish Councils 

to support this initiative and be the conduit for either requests to switch back on (in exceptional 
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circumstances and in liaison with the police) or for further lights to be turned off which we 

would be happy to consider. 

There is an Interactive Mapping Page that will show the exact lights that will be switch-off. 

Please note the latest update will be over weekend prior to switch off. 

If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact 

streetlighting@cornwall.gov.uk. 

  

Cllr Connor Donnithorne Cabinet Member for Transport 

Cornwall Councillor for Redruth Central, Carharrack and St Day ED 

 

 

Trematon Ward – street lighting being switched off between midnight and 5am: 

 

Street light K045 located at TREMATON:TREMATON:O/S ARDEN AND OPP CHAPEL  

Street light K046 located at TREMATON:TREMATON:BY JCT O/S 3 PENWARDEN 

Street light K047 located at TREMATON:TOWNSWELL CL:O/S NO 3 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/transport-parking-and-streets/roads-highways-and-pavements/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/report-a-problem-with-a-street-light-or-illuminated-sign/
mailto:streetlighting@cornwall.gov.uk


Street light K048 located at TREMATON:TOWNSWELL CL:O/S NO 9  

Street light K049 located at TREMATON:TOWNSWELL CL:O/S NO 15 

 

End of report. 


